Senator’s Ridge HOA
Meeting Minutes
7/8/2021 
Call to Order
The board called to order the executive session of Senator’s Ridge HOA at 6:15 p.m. on July 8, 2021.  
Roll Call
The following were present: Pam Detring, Shannon Bond, Loye Hutchinson, Mike Crawford, Josh Day, and Nick Desenberg.
Discussions with Residents
There were no requests from residents to meet with the board. However, the board did meet with the regional director from Sweetwater Pools, Tim O’Brien, at the beginning of the meeting. The board shared concerns about the cleanliness of the pool. Discussed possible solutions. 
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the June meeting were submitted and approved June 17, 2021.
Treasurer’s Report
Financial report was reviewed and approved.
Management Company Report 
All In One (AIO) Management Company report was presented by Nick Desenberg.
Open Issues
a) [bookmark: _Hlk66385806]After this year’s pool season, we will need to look at getting quotes to repaint the fencing around the pool area and the cover plate on the deck floor. We also need to get a quote to fix the tile in the shower. 

b) Website designer has begun work on our community website. Update is needed. 
c) Continued the conversation about the gates and possible privatization of roads. Board is still fielding questions from residents and gathering information. Discussed having an additional town hall meeting in the Fall to update neighborhood on next steps and answer any additional questions. 
d) Discussed cracks in the basketball court and tennis court. AIO contacted the resurfacing company to inquire about the warranty and see if we are covered under the warranty. Resurfacing was completed in July 2018. After inspection, it was reported that these are new cracks, so they do not fall under the warranty. It is normal for cracking to occur on tennis courts, and we will look at resurfacing them again at a later time. Most courts are resurfaced every four to five years. AIO was asked to get quotes on the basketball court since those repairs require attention now. New chain nets were installed at the basketball courts in June. 
New Business
a) Discussed adding some signage in the amenities area stating that use is for residents only. 
b) We have had some issues with residents using the trash bins at the amenities for personal household use. This is not allowed. We will try adding stickers as signs to the trash bins which state they are not for personal use. 
c) Addressed pool incident that occurred on June 28th. The situation was discussed and handled. 
d) We are still looking for committee volunteers.
e) Board requested for AIO to invite a representative from the landscape company to attend our next meeting and to gather some additional quotes for this service. 
   VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m. 
Next meeting is scheduled for August 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

